Kendall County 708 Grant Board Meeting October 18, 2023

Conference room 201 Kendall County Health Department

Call to order: Board members present: Liz Holmberg, Rhonda Stibbe, Jon Conover
and Nancy Patush. Absent: Cathi Mundsinger, Brooke Shanley, and Robyn Vickers.

No Public comment
Old business: Minutes from the last meeting will be sent to all through email.

New Business: A note from Jennifer Karales was shared, informing our board that the
Kendall County Drug Court did not spend ARPA funds of $1750 as directed by
11/30/2022. The 708 board will be sending a letter of approval directing the Kendall
County Drug Court to return those funds. Liz Holberg will send that letter.

Grant applications were discussed and budgeted for based on the additional 2023
ARPA $80,000 allocation and the 708 directives. Discussion was held. The agreed
upon reasoning was to try to get all grant requestors as close to their requested
funding with equity and without over-exceeding their requests.

$30,000 was granted to Kendall County Behavioral Health, the remaining $50,000
was split amongst the other agencies as follows:

1. Family counseling services, NAMI, and AID-each received an additional
$6,000 to support their mental health initiatives.

2. Kendall County Drug Court remained as budgeted at $13,000 due to the letter
received and the fact that we had already exceeded their grant request.

3. Open Door received an additional $2,000 and DAY 1 pact received an
additional $1,000 to assist with their Developmental delay directed services.

4. FV community services, Oswego Senior Community Center, Senior Services,
Mutual Ground, and Kendall County CASA-each received an additional $6,000
to continue their community health services.

5. and Kendall County CASA- received an additional $5,000 to continue serving
Kendall County residents.

Nancy made a motion to close the meeting and Liz seconded. Meeting was closed
at 5:50 pm



